
 
Global Goalkeepers Meeting 

2nd November 2021 at 10.30am 

 

Present 

Representatives from Y1, Y2, Y3 and Y4 

 

Agenda 

● Leaf project (Mr Gardner invited); 

● Switch Off Fortnight; 

● AOB. 

 

Comments and Actions 

● Mr Gardner met with the Global Goalkeepers to discuss the problem of leaves in the 

school ground. They are everywhere and there are so many! He has bought a new 

leaf blower to help contain them and clear them away but needs help with a new 

project. The plan is to collect the leaves and put them into wire boxes around the 

border of the school. They will then break down to form mulch and the Global 

Goalkeepers can use this to create a living wall.  

○ ACTION: GGs to return to class and create a rota of leaf collectors. These 

children will be able to leave class five minutes early for break and, using 

special gloves and tools, collect the piles of leaves and transport them to the 

living wall area. 

○ 2 children per class needed daily. 

● Mrs Hart raised that, starting next Monday, it is ‘Switch Off Fortnight’. The GGs took 

meter readings of the gas and electricity usage and inputted these into The Pod’s 

website to monitor energy consumption before and after the initiative. 

● The PowerPoint introducing Switch Off Fortnight will be shared, alongside the GGs, 

in worship on Monday. This is very timely as it will link to COP-26, which is occurring 

currently in Scotland. 

● ‘TURN ME OFF!’ stickers were handed out to the GGs and they went back to class to 

stick on plugs and light switches to remind adults to turn things off that are not in use. 

● AOB: Ari raised that she had seen an article on Newsround about COP-26 and 

wanted to discuss it in our next meeting and the possibility of making a video. Mrs 

Hart agreed to add it to the agenda. 

 

The next meeting of the Global Goalkeepers will be on Monday 8th November at 2pm 


